
June 22, 2022

Delivered via Electronic Mail

Honorable Michael S. Regan, Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Mail code: 1101A

Washington, D.C.  20460

Regan.Michael@epa.gov

Honorable Daniel Blackman, Regional Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency – Region 4

Sam Nunn Atlanta Federal Center

61 Forsyth Street, S.W. 

Atlanta, Georgia  30303-8960

Blackman.Daniel@epa.gov

Re: Florida Water Quality Criteria for Toxic Pollutants to Protect

Human Health

Dear Administrator Regan and Regional Administrator Blackman: 

On January 19, 2022, the Environmental Defense Alliance and Waterkeepers

Florida submitted to EPA a petition for determination that new or revised water quality

criteria for toxic pollutants in Florida waters are necessary to protect human health and to

meet the requirements of the Clean Water Act.  Florida adopted criteria for 33 toxic

pollutants harmful to human health in 1990-1992.  Despite the development of new and

improved information and science on human exposures to toxic pollutants (fish and water

consumption rates, human body weights), toxicity of toxic pollutants (reference doses and



cancer potencies), and other relevant factors (bioaccumulation of toxics in aquatic

organisms and relative source contributions of exposures to toxics) since 1992, Florida

has not revised its toxic pollutant criteria.  The Clean Water Act requires states to adopt

water quality criteria that are sufficient to protect the designated uses of waters (e.g.,

drinking water and fish and shellfish consumption).  Moreover, states are required to

adopt new or revised water quality criteria for toxic pollutants whenever the state

conducts a triennial review of water quality standards and whenever the state adopts new

or revised water quality standards.  33 U.S.C. § 1313(c)(2)(B).

The analysis attached to the January 19, 2022 petition demonstrates that Florida's

criteria for toxic pollutants no longer reflect the best information and science and are

insufficient to adequately protect human health.  The analysis attached with this letter

demonstrates that, since 1992, Florida has conducted many triennial reviews of water

quality standards and has adopted many new or revised water quality standards without

adopting new or revised water quality criteria for toxic pollutants as required by the Clean

Water Act.  

The previous and present analyses demonstrate that new or revised water quality

criteria for toxic pollutants are necessary to meet the requirements of the Clean Water

Act.  Accordingly, we urge you to make a determination that new or revised water quality

criteria for toxic pollutants in Florida are necessary to meet the requirements of the Clean

Water Act.

Sincerely,

Environmental Defense Alliance

By:  David A. Ludder

Attorney for Environmental Defense Alliance

Law Office of David A. Ludder, PLLC

9150 McDougal Court

Tallahassee, Florida  32312

davidaludder@enviro-lawyer.com

Phone: (850) 386-5671

2



Waterkeepers Florida

By:  Jen Lomberk, Esq.

Chair of Waterkeepers Florida 

http://waterkeepersflorida.org

Matanzas Riverkeeper

291 Cubbedge Road

St. Augustine, Florida  32080

Jen@MatanzasRiverkeeper.org

Phone:  (904) 471-9878

cc: Via Electronic Mail

Ms. Deborah Nagle, Director

Office of Science and Technology

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C.  20460

nagle.deborah@epa.gov

Ms. Sara Hisel-McCoy, Director

Standards and Health Protection Division

Office of Science and Technology

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C.  20460

Hisel-Mccoy.Sara@epa.gov
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Ms. Betsy Behl, Director

Health and Ecological Criteria Division

Office of Science and Technology

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C.  20460

behl.betsy@epa.gov

Ms. Jeaneanne M. Gettle, Director

Water Division

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency – Region 4

Sam Nunn Atlanta Federal Center

61 Forsyth Street, S.W.

Atlanta, GA 30303

Gettle.Jeaneanne@epa.gov

Ms. Erica Weyer

United States Environment Protection Agency

William Jefferson Clinton Bldg.

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20004

Weyer.Erica@epa.gov

Mr. Corey R. Buffo

United States Environment Protection Agency

William Jefferson Clinton Bldg.

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20004

Buffo.Corey@epa.gov
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